

Bay Area Water Treatment Plant 2701 N. Euclid Avenue Bay City, MI 48706

Bay Area Water Treatment Plant Technical Advisory Committee June 3, 2021 @ 9:00 A.M.

Partner	Member	Alternate
Charter Township of Bangor	Glenn Rowley (Vice-Chairman)	Karie Wardynski
City of Bay City	Bob Dion	Marty Jurish
Bay County Road Commission/	Jim Lillo	Bill Schumacher
Department of Water & Sewer		
Beaver Township	Nick Tomczak	Tom Meier
City of Essexville	Dan Hansford	Scott Wittbrodt
Frankenlust Township	Ron Campbell (Chairman)	Jim Begick
Fraser Township	George Augustyniak	Mark Galus
Charter Township of Hampton	Terri Close	Donna Samyn
Kawkawlin Township	Sam Davidson	Greg Petrimoulx
Merritt Township	Dave Schabel	Kathy Parrent
Charter Township of Monitor	Gary Brandt	Terry Spencer
City of Pinconning	Dan Murawski	George Johnson
Charter Township of Portsmouth	Bob Pawlak	Kevin Kokaly
Charter Township of Williams	Will Butterfield	Tom Putt

## 1. Call to Order:

Chairman, R. Campbell called the Bay Area Water Treatment Plant Technical Advisory Committee meeting to order at 9:02 a.m.

# 2. Roll Call - Members Present:

Ron Campbell (Chairman)

Jim Lillo

Glenn Rowley (Vice-Chairman)

Sam Davidson

Terri Close

**Bob Dion** 

**Terry Spencer** 

Dave Schabel

Dan Murawski

**Alternates Present:** Bill Schumacher

Marty Jurish

**Others Present:** 

Bill Bohlen

Jennifer Schwager

Ryan Goebel

## Members Absent:

Bob Pawlak
Will Butterfield
Dan Hansford

Nick Tomczak George Augustyniak

# 3. Pledge of Allegiance:

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

## 4. Approval of Minutes:

G. Rowley motioned; S. Davidson supported to approve the May 6, 2021 meeting minutes as presented. Motion was adopted on a roll call vote.

#### 5. Public Comment:

None

## 6. Superintendent/Director Report:

Superintendent; R. Goebel reviewed plant flows from January – May and showed a yearly comparison. More water was pumped in May 2021 than any previous May since startup, the average daily flow average was 7.89 million gallons a day. The BAWTP is prepared for increased demand as the summer season begins.

Pipe support work has begun in the chemical rooms. A photo was displayed of the improvements made in the South Chemical room. All five of the chemical rooms will have pipe support upgrades done in them. The pipe support and corrosion repairs will begin in the fall in the Membrane room to avoid plant shut down during the high demand season.

The BAWTP Emergency Response Plan is due for certification with the EPA by June 30, 2021 The rough draft is complete. A meeting with Emergency Services is scheduled for next week.

The Kawkawlin Tower is currently out of service for interior painting, mixer installation and new vents and screens.

The chlorine level leaving the plaint was raised to 1.10 mg/L on June 1, 2021. The level is scheduled to increase up to 1.20mg/l on June 14, 2021. No complaints have been received and the small increase will help keep chlorine levels up in the distribution system during the summer months.

The 10 MG raw water tank inspection report indicated cracking along the south side and roof with moisture present. Repair recommendations were the following:

- Repair 95' of cracks along interior roof with a polyurethane injection.
- Repair spalls along exterior roof.
- Power wash and recoat approximately 10,000 ft of exterior roof.

Photos were displayed of the damaged areas of the tank. Estimated cost was discussed. Director; B. Bohlen added that a meeting is scheduled with Suez regarding their inspection report and estimated cost of repairs versus the second inspection done by Nelson Tank. S. Davison questioned the roof repairs. T. Close asked about the design of the roof.

The June – September 2021 Lead and Copper sampling schedule was displayed.

Director; B. Bohlen informed the Committee that they will be kept up to date on status of the pipe support project. This is phase one of a three-year project.

Letters have been sent to selected property owners on Wheeler Rd. regarding the sale of a parcel to place the Wheeler Rd. booster pump station.

The 2020 audit was approved by the BCRC. The 2022 budget will begin to be prepared in July. The 2022 BAWTP draft budget will be presented in September for a preliminary overview. The 2022 BAWTP draft budget will be presented again in October for review and in November it will be voted on for adoption.

### 7. Other Matters:

None

## 8. Public Comment:

None

### 9. Adjourn:

D. Schabel motioned, S. Davidson supported to adjourn meeting at 9:24 a.m. Motion was adopted on a roll call vote.

Respectfully submitted by,

Jennifer Schwager

WTP Administrative Assistant